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WSWS Officer and Committee Report (Spokane Summer Meeting 2010)
Office or Committee Name: Finance Committee
 Officer or Chairperson Name and Committee Members:  Drew Lyon (Chair), Leo Charvet, and Luke Samuel
Date of Preparation (include year): 6/28/2010
 Activities during the Year:  The Finance Committee met and reviewed the financial reports during the annual meeting in Waikoloa, HI. The society is still in solid financial condition and the books are in good order, however, the society did experience a significant loss from the annual meeting in Hawaii. It would behoove the society to consider ways to reduce costs and increase income to maintain the solid financial condition of the WSWS.
The Finance Committee reviewed the investment fund allocations. Our Financial Advisor, Stan Cooper of RBC, is recommending a conservative approach for our investments for the next six months. He believes we still have a ways to go before the stock market correction begun in the fall of 2008 plays itself out.
Investment value as of 6-11-10 = $191,056

Investment value as of 12-31-09 = $190,242

Year-to-date performance = +0.428% (basically flat)

Asset allocation as of 6-11-10

Cash = 1.3%

Short maturity bonds = 68.4%
Mutual funds (funds can buy stock, bonds, currencies, commodities, cash, or go short) = 28.0%

Natural gas = 2.3%

It is the Finance committee’s opinion that the Business Manager and the Financial Advisor are acting according to the guidelines set by the WSWS Board.

Recommendations for Board Action:  The Finance Committee, in consultation with the Business Manager, Phil Banks, recommends that the Board consider the following suggestions for decreasing costs and increasing income. 
1.  Increase membership dues from $25 to $30. Potential annual income increase of $350 to $500.

2.  Increase Sustaining Member dues from $400 to $750. This is more in line with what is charged at SWSS and NCWSS. We have a tiered membership: companies with more than $2 million pay a higher rate than those below $2 million. The lower level currently costs $200 and we only have one member in this category. We suggest going to $350 for it. We have 15 or 16 Sustaining members. Potential annual income increase of over $5000.

3.  Discontinue travel for Proceedings Editor and RPR Editor and replace with $750 stipend. For most years, we are spending in excess of $1000 for each Editor to attend the annual meeting. We also recommend that we stop publishing a hard copy of each publication. We can do an electronic copy, post it online and if anyone wants to buy a hardcopy we can contract with a publish-on-demand company. It will cost the person about $50 for a hard copy, but we would save about $4000 in printing costs per year. Potential savings per year of about $4500.

4.  Increase the price of the Weeds of the West that we get from Univ. of Wyoming. We suggest increasing from $14 to $15/copy. Potential annual income increase of $3500.

5.  Increase meeting registration fee by $15 (from $205 to $220).  Potential annual income increase of $4500. 

6.  Limit the cost of the add-on symposium to no more than $2500/yr.
Budget Needs: None
Suggestions for the Future:  Suggested Changes in Operating Guide: None 
Name of Person Preparing This Report:  Drew Lyon
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